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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ. 
CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PRECONSIDERED SLR: A.10029 (Abbate)  
                                       S.6980B (Gounardes)                                      
                                        
COMMITTEE: State and Federal Legislation	

	TITLE: An act to amend the retirement and social security law, in relation to authorizing police/fire members of the New York City Fire Department
pension fund to obtain credit for service as an EMT member

	SPONSOR(S): Council Member Abreu



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Currently, Emergency Medical Technicians (EMT) that started their careers under the New York City Employees’ Retirement System (NYCERS) pension system but transitioned over to the Tier 3 New York City Fire Pension Fund (FIRE) later in their career can only count years under the FIRE pension system towards their retirement credit.  EMTs employed within the FDNY’s Emergency Medical Services (EMS) Unit hold eligibility for a NYCERS pension. However, if they transfer into another unit of the FDNY, they become eligible to enter into the FIRE pension system, and currently cannot count years of service in EMS towards their FIRE pension service credit. 
This bill would allow those members to apply prior years of service as a NYCERS EMT to their FIRE pension retirement, so long as the service years with NYCERS directly precedes their current membership in the FIRE pension.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This act would take effect immediately. 
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	  Effective FY23

	FY Succeeding Effective FY24
	Full Fiscal Impact FY23

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$3,200,000
	$3,200,000
	$3,200,000

	Net
	$3,200,000
	$3,200,000
	$3,200,000



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation. 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that passing this legislation would increase the Present Value of Future Benefits by $14.9 million, resulting in a $33.5 million net increase in unfunded accrued liabilities (UAL). The increase in UAL would amortize over 20 years. The amortized payments toward the UAL, coupled with the increase in the normal cost to fund these plans, would incur an annual cost of $3.2 million.  

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 		New York City Council Finance Division
					Fiscal Note 2022-29, Chief Actuary New York City Employees’ Retirement
					System
			          					                                                           		                        
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:		Andrew Wilber, Economist

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	Raymond Majewski, Deputy Director/Chief Economist 
Malcom Butehorn, Senior Counsel 

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This bill will be considered by the Committee on State and Federal Legislation as a Preconsidered SLR on May 19, 2022. Upon successful vote by the Committee, the Preconsidered SLR will be introduced and submitted to the full Council for a vote on May 19, 2022. 

DATE PREPARED:  May 11, 2022
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